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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

September 10, 2004

General Notice No. 2004-18
TO: 

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT: Information Technology
At the direction of Governor M. Jodi Rell, the consolidation of Information Technology Services has been placed on hold.  The Office of Labor Relations has entered into an agreement with CSEA which resolves all outstanding labor relations matters regarding the consolidation and/or transformation of information technology services.  There is a commitment to have those discussions, if appropriate, as part of the negotiations with P-4 which will begin in the middle of October, 2004.  

At this time, all employees in information technology positions will remain in their current agencies.  New data processing positions will continue to be created in DOIT, with assignment to agencies, as appropriate.

Attached for your information is the Budget Division’s memo regarding funding questions.

If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Office of Labor Relations at 418-6447.  Employees with questions should contact their Agency Personnel Office.   
Linda J. Yelmini

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations

Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491

450 Capitol Avenue-MS# 53OLR, Hartford, Connecticut  06106

